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Priestly Perusings

How do you practice the discipline of Sabbath-keeping? “Keep holy the Sabbath” is the fourth commandment given by the Lord to the people of God. Its importance lies in joining God in rest from our labors (whatever they may be). In one of the accounts of Creation in the first book of the Bible, Genesis, the Lord God is said to have formed all Creation over a period of six days, and rested on the seventh day. The Hebrew word for that seventh day, the day of rest, is Shabbat, translated “Sabbath.” Our Jewish brothers and sisters (and here I think it important to remind us that Jesus was a Jew) are scrupulous about keeping the Sabbath, with rituals that begin at sundown on Friday (the beginning of the biblical day) and end at sundown on Saturday. Saturday is the Sabbath, but in the early days of Christianity in this country, some Christians chose to keep “the Lord’s Day” (Sunday) as a sort of Christian expression of Sabbath. Our lives are so very busy (way too busy to be healthy, for most of us!); it is difficult in this day and time, for everyone to keep Sabbath-time on Saturday. Whatever day you choose – or if you choose to keep Sabbath-time in increments of time - for physical, spiritual and emotional health, we all need Sabbath-time. Time away from the daily round of tasks; time away from our cell phones, computers and TVs, time just to be and not do; time to drink in the sound of silence and wonder at the beauty of God’s world. At some conference I attended, I received a handy little doorknob-hanger that reads “taking a 10-minute Sabbath.” I recommend such a practice to you as part of your own spiritual Rule of Life. Jesus asks his disciples “Come away by yourselves to a deserted place and rest awhile.” (Mark 6:31) Whether it be a two-week vacation away or a 10-minute Sabbath, rest is a holy and God-inspired occupation. I commend it to your spiritual health!    
Faithfully,

Susan+ 

LITURGICAL CHANGES FOR THE SUMMER MONTHS: You may notice that the service will be a little shorter, beginning after Trinity Sunday (May 31). The color changes to green (the color of growth) for what some call “the long green season” or Ordinary Time – that long period without any major Sunday feast days. Some optional parts of the service will be omitted, as the Prayer Book allows. This will help shorten the service a bit during the hot summer months.

THE SACRAMENT OF HOLY BAPTISM is offered on Sundays throughout the Church Year, except in Lent. If you or yours is desirous of receiving the Sacrament of Baptism, please contact Mother Davidson. 
VOLUNTEERS SOUGHT FOR OUR TODDLER DIVISION, BEGINNING IN THE FALL As our parish continues to grow, and produce little ones (thanks be to God!), the necessity of a nursery for our young (and very mobile) toddlers becomes more and more important. We are seeking volunteers to commit to one Sunday each month taking care of our toddlers during the Liturgy of the Word. This will allow parents or grandparents to worship without distraction, as well as start the children’s religious education using an age appropriate curriculum. Toddlers will return to church with the rest of the Sunday School for Holy Communion. Donna Lydem, (herself the grandmother of a toddler) who has a particular passion for this ministry, oversees it, but we need several more adults to join her – Safe Church practices require two adults (or one adult and one teenage assistant over the age of 16) at all times in all classrooms, to prevent any possibility of abuse or charges of abuse; it’s sad that we must always be vigilant about this, but such is the case in our current society, and the safety of our children is of the utmost importance. All adult volunteers are required to pass a background check and take the one-day free Safe Church training provided by the Episcopal Church in CT. Adults and teens who would like to help in this very important ministry to our children should be in touch with Mother Davidson or with Donna Lydem. 

TO EVERYTHING THERE IS A SEASON Bob Winzler, who has been serving this parish as an Usher for something over 40 years, has decided it is time to retire from that ministry, and his long-time partner, Maurice St. Pierre has recently begun finding it necessary, for health reasons, to begin to ask for assistance from various members of the congregation to bring up the gifts at the time of the Offertory. The combined hours of these two saints of the church at this ministry of hospitality are incalculable! At some point soon, we will recognize the significance of their offering of time and talent. We hope that many people will step forward to continue this very important ministry of hospitality and welcome. It is not difficult, nor does it require weekly preparation, and both Bob and Maury would be happy to train you to help. Women and our Youth are especially encouraged to join the team. I would love to see some Sundays when an entire family would serve as the ushers of the day!
If you would like to help in this important ministry, please speak to Mother Davidson, or to Bob or Maurice. Once you are trained (which should take less than an hour), you will be added to the schedule for service perhaps once a month. That’s all there is to it; God will be glorified and we will be grateful!      
Church School Summer Update

Ahhh…summer vacation! Hopefully our youngest members of ASC are enjoying some well-deserved time off from school. Perhaps someone reading this might be interested in working with our youth and joining our teaching team for the 2015-2016 school year as a teacher or substitute teacher. There is no experience necessary, just an open mind and some energy! If you’d like more information please talk to me in church or contact me. 

Our first day of church school will be Sunday, September 13, 2015. A meeting for confirmation candidates and their parents or guardians will take place in late August. More information will follow.

Happy Summer!

~Rhonda Mazur (860) 583-8584

rhondamazur@snet.net
ALL SAINTS' EPISCOPAL CHURCH
      16TH ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT
May 30, 2015

Many thanks to all the golfers who participated in our tournament this year supporting the outreach programs of our church. Our net profit this year was $3889. We also thank those who donated food items to the Wolcott Food Pantry.
The committee would also like to thank the following sponsoring individuals and companies for their support of this year's tournament.
Apex Lighting Solutions - Birdie Sponsor
Robertine Osae - Birdie Sponsor
Sullivan Brothers - Birdie Sponsor
            Bryce Gear
              Landeen Transport
Wooldtick Memorial Funeral Home
                                             Mike DeNegris Sr.
             Florence Ruggiero
            LVS, Inc.
Ron and Michele Cordeau
Attorney Mark and Holly Wrenn
Raymond's Building Supplies
Barr, Nicklis, Gorski CPA's
Tyrrell Middle School Pearl Team
Wesson Energy
                                Mattatuck Industrial Scrap Metal
We also thank those individuals and businesses for donating prizes for our raffle:          
Hawk's Landing CC
                      LaFortuna Restaurant

Shebeen Brewing Co.              Firestone Tire of Southington  
Firestone Tire of New Britain           Gary and Michelle Byram

Bill and Sam's Restaurant                Webster Bank 
Pepsi-Cola of Bristol                  Dick's Sporting Goods 
DellaVecchia Funeral Homes           Country Club of Waterbury  
Peoples Capital Leasing                   TD Bank
Pam Lindvall                                    Red and Judy Smith  
Pete and Evelyn Marcisz                   Maury and Gloria St. Pierre  
Mark Smith                                 Joe and Jackie Pineau 
Bill and Judy Richard
